Old West End Association Meeting

July 18, 2017

Call to Order:  7:09pm Courtney Macklin – 24 people present.

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes on file.

Financial Report:  $144 in donations, book sale money, $1025 to prepare taxes, $100 donation to Toledo Loves Love, Mansion View rent $150, insurance $1714.

Know Your Neighbor:  Pastor Chris Hanley and members of Glenwood Lutheran Church – discussed mission and ways they are working to serve the community.  Pastor Chris is a trained chaplain providing spiritual care to anyone in need.  Giving store open to all 2nd Saturday and 4th Wednesday of every month. 

Standing Committee Reports:

Arboretum:  Workday Aug. 12th 9-noon.  Approx. 260 attended concert July 9th collected $451.62.  Next concert July 23rd and Aug. 13th.  Dan Schmitt caring for herb garden open to all.  Trade & Post Sept. 23rd 11-5pm booth space available.

Education/Scholarship:  Tate Ramsey, scholarship winner invited to OWEA picnic.  Scott HS drum major uniforms ordered.

Entrepreneurship:  Pistachio Joe’s ice cream social before July 23rd concert.  Next mtg. August 10th 6pm at the CAC pride room. Hosting Trade & Post Sept. 23rd.

Festival:  $45,000 net – wrap up party August 27th.

NB&I:  Four applications to review, next deadline 10-31.

Preservation:  David Mann from the Land Bank at last meeting 

Ad Hoc Committee Reports:

Community Representatives:

Newsletter:  Deadline July 21st.

Security:  June was a slow month. Margarita Cruise fundraiser July 29th.

WOWE:  Working on Children’s Day October 1st will need volunteers.

Historic District Commission:  Reviewed recent applications.

Toledo Museum Art:  Drawing for wine tasting tickets – Christine Palmer won.  Update on exhibits and events.

Collingwood Arts Center:  Roof repair going on now.  

Libbey House:  Three new board members.

New Business:  Toledo Pride August 18-19 need volunteers.  Jeni Belt made motion to sponsor TP at $250 seconded by Judy Stone, passed by all.  Discussed Heritage Home Program offering low interest loans to home owners for home improvement – contact Kathleen Kovacs 419-213-4237.  Melody Brewer made motion to donate $25 to the CAC for using the pride room for OWEA meetings, seconded by Jeni Belt.  Lengthy discussion followed – other locations have offered space, donating in other ways i.e. preservation volunteering work on Tea House & sponsoring Toledo Pride.  John Kraft suggested issue be tabled until September meeting.  Jeni Belt provided information on upcoming Implicit Bias program to be held this fall at Scott HS.  

Announcements:  OWEA annual picnic August 15th at 6pm – association will provide main course and beverages please bring dish to share and chairs.  

Motion to adjourn Judy Stone, seconded by Sue Postal meeting adjourned at 8:05pm. 

